July 13, 1995
SUBJECT: Stanley Park Asphalt Paving Repair - 1995 Capital Budget
RECOMMENDATION

THAT the General Manager be authorized to award the tender for Park
Development, Project #6 identified and approved in the 1995 Capital
Plan for $250,000.

DISCUSSION

Approved in the Capital Plan for 1995 is a project in Stanley Park to
repair the asphalt roadway specifically in the area of the hairpin turn.
Costs for this project are estimated at $250,000.

All of the design work has been completed and the final tender documents
are presently being prepared. The tender call will be issued and bids
are expected to be received during the first week of August with award
of the tender anticipated by the third week.

The timing for construction of this project is critical. The tender
will require that the successful bidder begin work immediately after
Labour Day in order to take advantage of the more favourable weather
conditions.

However, with the Board not meeting again until September 11, 1995, it
is recommended that the General Manager be authorized to award this
contract in order to permit the work to begin the first week of
September.

Prepared by:

Environment & Operations Division
Board of Parks & Recreation
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